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PETER SEBASTL\N 

Peter Sebastia~, born 1926, served in the U.S. Army in 
world War II (Philippines, Japan}. ✓ He attended Roosevelt 
College and the University of Chicago and did course work at 
the New School for Social Research in New York as well as the 
Univerait~ d'Aix Marsei~le. Before joining the U.S. Foreign 
Service, ~e was owner-director of a language consulting 
business in New York (1951-1957). 

Peter Sebastian began his foreign service as consular, then 
political officer in Rabat, Morocco (1957-1960). He was 
transferred to the Department as research officer in 1960, 
assigned to Bangui, Central African Republic, as political/ 
economic officer in 1961 before moving to Paris as political 
officer (1963-1967}. Following his Paris tour, Sebastian 
returned to the Depart~ent as desk officer for Mauritania, 
Senegal and The Ga~bia, then for Algeria (1967-1969}. He 
attended the National har College {1969-1970) and, thereafter, 
worY.ed on policy iss~es in- the Department's Bureau of 
Politico-Military Affairs (1971-1972). In 1972 Sebastian was 
assigned to the American Embassy, Addis Ababa, Ethiopia as 
Political counselor. In 1976 he returned to Washington to 
become Deputy Executive Secretary of the Cepart ment. Detached 
the following year, he attended the Executive Seminar in 
National and International Affairs. In 1978 he was assigned as 
the American Consul General to Casablanca, Moro=co and was 
transferred to the position of Deputy Chief of Mission/Charge 
c'Affaires a.i. Embassy Rabat in 1980, remaining to 1982. He 
then returned to Washington to serve os Country Director for 
North Africa in the Department. 

Mr. Sebastian is married to the former Harvel E. 
Huddleston, a development anthropologist. They have a grown 
son, Christopher, and reside in Bethesda, Maryland. 
Mrs. Sebastian has worked extensively in Black and North 
Africa--designing water and health development projects 
especially in the Sahel. 




